

# Hello Everyone ©

# What is the most important to you?

1= most important and 6 = least important

- \_\_\_\_\_ good friends
- \_\_\_\_\_ a good job
- \_\_\_\_\_ being healthy
- \_\_\_\_\_ money
- \_\_\_\_\_ having fun
- \_\_\_\_\_ family

# Grandma LEE – The stand up comic

- 1- How old is she?
- 2- What does she do?
- 3- What does her family think of her?

Lee Strong is not an ordinary grandmother. She's in her 80s, and has an unusual job. She's a stand-up comic and works in comedy clubs in the US. She lives in Jacksonville, Florida. She has four children and ten grandchildren. They think what she's doing is very cool.

She says, "I like telling jokes and making audiences laugh." She says the best part of performing stand-up comedy is when audience members thank her for being an inspiration. They like that she reaches for her dreams even though she is old.

She is currently touring around the US and making audiences laugh. Grandma Lee has a great life. She says "I can't go anywhere without being recognized. It's awesome."

#### The Bow Tie Businessman

- 1- What is his company?2- How old was he when he started it?

Moziah Bridges is an extraordinary young man. He has his own company, Mo's Bows, which he started when he was just nine. "I love dressing up," he says. "I look and feel so much better in nice clothes." He makes bow ties using sewing tips from his great-grandmother.

Mo's bow ties are online and in stores throughout the US. The business is growing fast with \$30,000 from online sales alone in 2013. And he has a charity that sends kids to summer camp.

Mo is a busy boy – designing bow ties, going to school, and playing football-but he has his family to help him make his colorful bow ties.

# Let's create questions about Lee and Mo

| Lee  | Moziah                            |
|--|-----------------------------------|
| 1. What/do?<br>- What does Lee do?<br>- She's a stand up comic | 1. What/do?                       |
| 2. Where/work?   | 2. Why/ like nice clothes?        |
| 3. How many children/ have?                                    | 3.Whose/ sewing tips/use?         |
| 4. What/like doing?  | 4. Where/ you buy these bow ties? |
| 5. Why/ like her audience?                                     | 5. What/ growing fast?            |
| 6. What/doing right now?                                       | 6. What/like playing?             |

## Let's CD 21

- Does she like being famous?
- What do her friends think of her job?
  - 1. I'm just an old lady\_\_\_\_\_.
- 2. I \_\_\_\_\_ an old woman in a retirement home....
- 3. Because it \_\_\_\_\_ me happy!
- 4. It \_\_\_\_\_ how old you are.

## Let's CD 22

- What does he like about his work?
- What does he say about friends and family?
- 1. It \_\_\_\_\_to me you really love what \_\_\_\_!
- 2. \_\_\_\_\_ any free time?
- 3. \_\_\_\_\_ you \_\_\_\_ a girlfriend?
- 4. \_\_\_\_\_ do \_\_\_\_ live with?

# Let's go back and look at what Grandma Lee and Moziah have?

# Let's ask questions with "have"

- · Any pets?
- Do you have any pets?
- A bike?
- Do you have a bike?
- A laptop?
- Do you have a laptop?
- A camera?
- Do you have a camera?
- An iPhone?
- Do you have an iPhone?
- A credit card?
- Do you have a credit card?
- Any brothers and sisters?
- Do you have any brothers and sisters?
- The teacher/glasses?
- Does the teacher have glasses?
- Your parents/ a vacation home?
- Do your parents have a vacation home?



# Let's take a closer look!

|                                 | Structure   | Explanation   | Examples   |
|---------------------------------|---|---|--|
| State Verbs                     | Subject ( I, You, We, They ) + V <sub>1</sub> Subject ( He, She, It ) + VERB – S / ES / IES | Related to:  - thoughts: agree, believe, guess, imagine, know, remember, think, understand  - feelings and emotions: dislike, hate, like, love, prefer, want, - senses: feel, hear, look, see, smell, taste - possession: belong, have, own | - This coffee<br>tastes delicious.<br>- I have an old<br>car                         |
| Negatives ( present simple)     | Subject + do/does + not + verb  |   | I don't work<br>She doesn't work   |
| Negatives ( present continuous) | Subject + am/is/are + Not + Verb + ing  |   | He is not working very hard. You are not driving fast enough I am not going to sleep |

#### Let's fix the mistakes

- 1. Does you live in Amsterdam?
- 2. I am going to school every day.
- 3. Tim does his homework after school.
- 4. It's time to go to school! Why do you look at the TV?
- 5. He no like orange juice.
- 6. I am thinking you are wrong.
- 7. Do your mother work in the hospital?
- 8. She is reading a book every night.
- 9. I am wanting a new smartphone.
- 10. What do we eat for lunch tomorrow?

#### **Answers**

- 1. Do you live in Amsterdam?
- 2. I go to school every day.
- 3. Tim is doing his homework after school.
- 4. It's time to go to school! Why are you looking at the TV?
- 5. He doesn't like orange juice.
- 6. I think you are wrong.
- 7. Does your mother work in the hospital?
- 8. She reads a book every night.
- 9. I want a new smartphone.
- 10. What are we eating for lunch tomorrow?

## Try this with a partner.... Complete the sentences with a verb

Think – not know – not believe – look – not agree – love – mean – not matter – need – own – not 1. understand What time is it?" " I \_\_\_\_\_. Sorry." 2. I'm thirsty! I \_\_\_\_\_ a drink. 3. I \_\_\_\_\_ your bag! Where did you get it? 4. "I \_\_\_\_\_ Thomas is stupid." " I \_\_\_\_\_. I think he's smart." 1. Her English isn't very good. I \_\_\_\_\_her. 2. He's very rich. He \_\_\_\_\_ a house in Malibu. 3. You \_\_\_\_sad! What's the matter? 4. "Sorry I forgot your birthday!" Don't worry. It \_\_\_\_\_." 5. "I'm 74 years old." " I \_\_\_\_\_you! You don't look a day over 60."

10. I don't understand the phrase *none of your business.* What \_\_\_\_\_ it \_\_\_\_\_?

#### **Answers**

- "What time is it?" "I don't know . Sorry."
- 2. I'm thirsty! I need a drink.
- 3. I love your bag! Where did you get it?
- 4. "I think Thomas is stupid."
- "I don't agree. I think he's smart."
- 1. Her English isn't very good. I don't understand her.
- 2. He's very rich. He owns a house in Malibu.
- 3. You look sad! What's the matter?
- 4. "Sorry I forgot your birthday!" Don't worry. It doesn't matter."
- 5. "I'm 74 years old."
- "I don't believe you! You don't look a day over 60."
- 10. I don't understand the phrase none of your business. What does it mean?

# Assignment ©

#### Choose the correct answer

- 1. I (do call/call/am calling) my grandmother every Saturday.
- 2. She (is read/ is reading/ reads) a lot in the evenings.
- 3. They (don't listen/ aren't listening/ not listen) to the teacher right now!
- 4. He (is walking/ walks/walk) the dog at the moment.
- 5. We (don't get / don't gets/ aren't getting) up early at the weekend.
- 6. What (you do/ do you do/are you doing) every weekend?
- 7. What (you doing/ do you do/ are you doing) right now?